












































































MORRISON CREEK METROPOLITAN WATER & SANITATION DISTRICT 

24490 Uncompahgre Road, Oak Creek, Colorado  80467 

Telephone (970) 736-8250 / Fax (970) 736-0177 

Email: info@mcwater.org 

 
 

August 3, 2009 

 

 

VIA EMAIL 

Mr. Jeff Baessler 

Stream and Lake Protection Section 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

Denver, CO 

 

 

Re: Proposed Instream Flow Recommendation on Morrison Creek in Water Division 6 

 

Dear Mr. Baessler, 

 

The Morrison Creek Metropolitan Water and Sanitation District (MCMWSD) is the entity which is 

responsible for providing water and sanitation services to the Stagecoach subdivisions south of Steamboat 

Springs. The MCMWSD currently serves approximately 400 service connections and has water distribution 

lines in place which serve another approximately 300 as yet undeveloped lots. In addition there are another 

approximately 1800 platted lots which currently do not have water distribution lines but which could be 

serviced in the future. Most of these platted lots lie in the south area of the District which is tributary to 

Morrison Creek. There is also substantial unplatted land in the District boundaries which is identified for 

future development in land use plans.  

 

The MCMWSD currently relies on groundwater pumped from the Browns Park aquifer for all of its supply. A 

water supply master plan has recently been prepared by HRS Water Consultants Inc. for the District. This plan 

has determined that wells drilled into the Browns Park aquifer could supply the Districts needs until close to 

full buildout. Many of these wells will need to be located in the southern area of the District which is in the 

Morrison Creek drainage. HRS Water Consultants are currently studying how these wells may affect the 

surface streamflows.   

 

We are concerned how a premature instream flow designation on Morrison Creek will affect our ability to 

provide for our service area. We would particularly ask that the designation be delayed until the MCMWSD 

has completed all masterplanning and investigative studies and has firmed up its future supply.  We are also 

aware of efforts by the Upper Yampa Water Conservancy District to complete projects on Morrison Creek 

which could provide clear advantage to the MCMWSD for direct supply and/or augmentation purposes. 

 

Thank you for consideration of our concerns and do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steve Colby 

mailto:info@mcwater.org
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District Manager 

 

cc: Board of Directors, MCMWSD 

      Geoff Blakeslee 

      Kevin McBride 

      Doug Monger, Routt County Commissioner 


